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To: Michelle Ascension 

Dear Registrar Of Voters, 

I am writing to you with concerns about voter registration. Transparency
needs to be improved from current levels. 
 

What process is the Registrar of Voters (RoV) using to clean and maintain
the current voter rolls?  Monthly reports on these processes along with
weekly reports during 30 days prior to election. How will the RoV check
the validity of late or same-day (Election Day) registrations? The voters
will be given a provisional ballot, which would require validation. What
process will be used for this? Are any of the registrations denied? Is there
any public reporting on this? 

There should be methods of verifying voter registration before mailing out
ballots to everyone. There are reports of people receiving more than one
ballot, with some for other people not residing at their address.  

I’m urging the county Board of Supervisors to add an agenda item to
discuss these important issues to increase transparency in our election
process. 
 

Sincerely, 

      Dana Greenfield 
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